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WELCOME TO FORBES HIGH

OUR AIM IS FOR:
Students to have a positive education
experience
Students to experience success in their learning
Staff, students and parents to collaborate to
ensure a successful educational journey
All students are provided a rich education
allowing for successful future pathways

Our motto is 'Multum non Multa', Quality not
Quantity. We are a dynamic school with creative
teachers, striving to achieve the best outcomes
for our students. 

Forbes High School strives to create an inclusive
environment where students challenge and
extend their academic boundaries with the
support and reinforcement of strong community
connections. At Forbes High School, we build
opportunities by providing a positive learning
and wellbeing environment for all our students
so that they may become the best versions of
themselves.



Last week on National Sorry Day, we
acknowledged the continuing impact of
historical government policies, including
those dealing with education, on
Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander
people. We acknowledge the survivors of
the Stolen Generation and the lasting
impact to those who were forcibly
removed from not only their families but
also their communities, their culture and
their Country.

Forbes High School had the honour of
hearing the family history of Aunty
Florence Onus, a Stolen Generation
survivor. The power of her message was
heard deeply across our school. We
thank her for sharing this powerful history
with us. 

Dear parents, carers, students, and the Forbes High
community,

As we reach the midpoint of the term, we find ourselves
engaged in a busy and dynamic period filled with a variety
of activities, including assessments and the preparation of
reports. This is a crucial time for students, as their
performance in these assessments can significantly
influence their overall progress.

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Mrs Kathleen Maksymczuk

In recent weeks, we have provided many opportunities for our students to be connected
with a range of activities which supports them to engage in a full school life. These
experiences range from the CWA Public Speaking Competition, participation in Rugby
League, community access and volunteering events as well as the opportunity to
connect with TAFE in a Horticulture course. Thank you to our staff who create these rich
learning opportunities for our students.

We want to emphasise the importance of collaboration between parents, teachers, and
students during this time. By working together, we can create a supportive environment
that encourages students to thrive academically and personally. 

National Sorry Day



It may have been a chilly morning,
with the weather offering a brisk
start to the day, but the
competition at the Athletics
Carnival was nothing short of
electrifying from the very
beginning. This much-anticipated
event truly lived up to its
reputation as a highlight of the
school year—an occasion that no
one wanted to miss. As the
students gathered on the field,
their faces lit up with
determination and enthusiasm, it
was clear that this year's carnival
would showcase the very best of
what Forbes High School has to
offer.

Our students participated with
immense passion and unwavering
pride for their respective houses,
embodying the spirit of
camaraderie and friendly rivalry
that defines the event. Each race,
jump, and throw was met with
cheers and encouragement from
fellow classmates, creating an
atmosphere filled with support
and motivation. The day served as
a remarkable representation of
Forbes High School—a vibrant
community brimming with
talented individuals who uplift
each other in all their endeavours.

We extend our gratitude to our
dedicated staff, whose planning
and enthusiasm made the day a
success. Additionally, a huge
thank you to our exceptional
students, whose sportsmanship
and skill shone brightly. Together,
they made this year's Athletics
Carnival a memorable occasion.

Athletics Carnival



Year 11 reports will soon be making their way home, providing essential feedback on
student progress. This is a crucial time for our senior students as they navigate the
demands of their academic journey. The upcoming parent-teacher interviews that will
follow the distribution of these reports are an integral part of this process. These
meetings offer an invaluable opportunity for parents and teachers to collaborate
closely, ensuring that students remain focused and motivated in their learning.

Engaging in these discussions allows parents to gain deeper insights into their child's
strengths and areas for improvement, while teachers can provide tailored advice and
strategies to support each student’s unique learning needs. This partnership between
the school and our families is not just beneficial; it is a vital connection that plays a
significant role in guiding students towards their goals.

By fostering open communication and collaboration, we can work together to ensure
that our Year 11 students are well-prepared for the challenges ahead, including the
successful completion of their Year 11 coursework and the HSC (Higher School
Certificate). We believe that strong support systems contribute to academic success
and personal growth, and we are committed to nurturing these connections throughout
this pivotal stage in our students' education.

As always, we encourage you to reach out to the school if you have any inquiries or
require support at any stage of your child’s educational journey. Our dedicated staff is
here to assist you and provide the necessary guidance to ensure that both students and
families feel supported and informed. Whether you have questions about academic
programs, need clarification on report details, or seek advice on how to best support your
child’s learning at home, we are more than happy to help.

Warm regards,
Kathleen Maksymczuk

Year 11 Reports



20
25 ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

The weather was perfect for our Athletics
Carnival, with brisk morning conditions
contributing to a great day. Student
participation was excellent, fostering a positive
atmosphere and showcasing our supportive
school culture. We celebrated all students,
whether they excelled or simply completed their
events.

MORE PHOTOS

Click here

https://forbes-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/gallery/2025-athletics-carnival.html




NATIONAL SORRY DAY

On National Sorry Day, we acknowledged
the continuing impact of historical
government policies on Aboriginal and/or
Torres Strait Islander people. We
acknowledged the survivors of the Stolen
Generation and the lasting impact to
those who were forcibly removed from
not only their families but also their
communities, their culture, and their
Country.

In Week 5, Forbes High School had the
honour of hearing the family history of
Aunty Florence, a Stolen Generation
survivor. The power of her message was
heard deeply across our school. We
thank her for sharing this powerful history
with us.

As National Reconciliation Week began,
the theme "Bridging Now to Next"
emphasised the connection between
past, present, and future. It encouraged
all Australians to unite and progress in
their reconciliation journey, using past
lessons as guidance.





Last week, our students travelled to Dubbo
to participate in the Buckley Shield U14's
Rugby League Gala Day.

The boys exhibited pride, enthusiasm, and
remarkable sportsmanship throughout the
event. They genuinely enjoyed the
experience.

A heartfelt thank you to Mr Patterson and
Ms Hopkins for accompanying the boys
and dedicating time to train them.

BUCKLEY
SHIELD: U14'S

RUGBY LEAGUE
GALA DAY

On Saturday, 31st May, students
visited Bunnings to sell sausage
sandwiches and drinks. The goal of
this activity was to raise funds for
their end-of-year Stage 5 excursion
to Sydney. Additionally, it provided
students with an opportunity to
enhance their communication and
teamwork skills throughout the
experience.

COMMUNITY ENGAGMEMENT



It was a brilliant start to the YES Horticulture Program with
Ms Matthews from Orange TAFE on 28  May. Our students
gained valuable insights into seed germination, seasonal
planting, and the intricacies of growing from seeds. A
highlight was definitely getting hands-on with different
fruits, exploring their seeds to see what could be
propagated. Our shade house was buzzing with activity as
we potted snow peas, sweet peas, broad beans, and
native grasses. We can't wait for the remaining four weeks
of this great program!

th

YES HORTICULTURE
PROGRAM



CWA PUBLIC SPEAKING
Students represented FHS at the Country Women's
Association (CWA) Public Speaking event in
Parkes, where they eloquently addressed a range
of topics. This competition provides an excellent
opportunity for students to hone their public
speaking abilities and build confidence in front of
an audience.

* Githmi and George discussed 'Leadership'
* Bella presented on 'Bitten by the Bug'
* Amber shared insights on 'Kindness and Caring'
* Mia spoke about 'Who Influences Me'

The students received praise for their thorough
research and engaging presentation styles.
Notably, Githmi and Mia were selected as reserve
participants for the upcoming round of the
competition in Orange.

CONNECT AND THRIVE
The Connect and Thrive

event on 3rd June at
Cooke Park Pavilion in

Parkes empowered
youth by offering tools,

networks, and
confidence for their
futures. Highlights

included a youth-led
networking session, a
leadership workshop,
and a Pitch It session
with local businesses.
The Think Tank session
allowed participants to
network with their peers

and share ideas for
community

improvements, creating
an inclusive space for

youth to feel supported
and foster positive

change.



Week 4 - Engaging Experiences 

This week, students embarked on an
exciting behind-the-scenes adventure
at the Commonwealth Bank. They got
to access and explore the vault,
gained invaluable insights into
handling money, got to weigh coins
and learned how to confidently use an
ATM. They even received a special gift
bag, complete with information on
opening a bank account and a money
box to start their savings journey!

Week 5 - Valuable Life Skills 

This week, our students have been
actively acquiring essential life skills by
visiting the Post Office to learn about
the various products and services they
offer. These include paying bills,
sending packages, purchasing gifts,
and applying for a passport. They then
put their newfound knowledge into
action by writing and mailing their own
letters to friends at school. What a
fantastic way to foster independence
and connect with the community! We
are immensely proud of our
remarkable Support Unit students and
the way they represent our school!

Week 6 - A Day of Learning

What a fantastic day of learning in the
community! On Wednesday, our Stage
4 Support Unit students enjoyed an
enriching excursion. They visited
Michael Robinson and Co Real Estate
right here in Forbes, where Ben shared
invaluable insights about real estate
and local housing options. Afterwards,
we were fortunate to order and savour
a delicious morning tea at Isabel's
Place. So delightful!

COMMUNITY ACCESS

MORE PHOTOSClick here

https://forbes-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/gallery/2025-community-access.html


SMALL SCHOOLS ATHLETICS CARNIVAL
In Week 5, ten students from FHS volunteered at the Small Schools Athletics Carnival.
They played a crucial role in managing the athletics track and field events, serving as
timekeepers and judges, while also supporting teachers in long jump, ball throw,
standing jump, high jump, discus, and shot put. Congratulations to all the students for
their exemplary behaviour while proudly representing our school.

TRADITIONAL ART WORKSHOP
Nginhgau Students greatly appreciated the Art Workshop led by Kiesha-Lee Bowden, a
Local Wiradjuri Artist and former Forbes High student. Over the term, students learned
about Traditional Aboriginal art and storytelling through art.



FACULTY NEWS

TAS
Industrial Technology (Metal)
Year 11 student hone their skills under the guidance of Mr
Moore. This immersive learning environment not only
builds technical skills but also fosters creativity and
problem-solving abilities. As students continue to develop
their craftsmanship, they are well-prepared for future
endeavours in the field of industrial technology.

HSIE
Geography
Students in Year 11 participated in the Australian Geography Competition this week. This
Competition is a contest for Australian secondary school students, assessing their
geographical knowledge and skills. The Competition aims to encourage student interest
in geography and to reward student excellence.
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DOWNLOAD THE
APP HERE

CALL THE SCHOOL
TO REGISTER

Visit our website for more
info by clicking on our logo

Notify the school of absences
easily within the app.

View and pay for school fees,
excursions, and more.

Receive newsfeed and notices
about important events

View calendar items to stay
up to date with school events

6852 2666

Sentral for Parents App Features

"Sentral for Parents" is a
software platform

improving school-parent
communication. It offers
various features. Visit the

website for more
information.

https://forbes-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/sentral-log-in.html
https://apps.apple.com/au/app/sentral-for-parents/id1238744022
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sentral.mobile&hl=en_AU&gl=US


ONLINE CANTEEN
ORDERING

Flexischools is Australia’s #1
school ordering app

Cash and EFTPOS options still
available at the Canteen

Quickly place your lunch
orders online with

Flexischools

Click here for more Flexischool
information

Click Flexischools
logo to download
the App

Brought to you
by FHS P&C

https://qrco.de/bdQrVF?trackSharing=1
https://flexischools.com.au/








Visit us on the web at Forbes High School

Follow us on Facebook at Forbes High School

CONTACT US
02 6852 2666

forbes-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

18 Wyndham Avenue, FORBES NSW 2871

We recognise the Ongoing Custodians of the lands and waterways where we work and live.
We pay respect to Elders past and present as ongoing teachers of knowledge, songlines
and stories. We strive to ensure every Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander learner in

NSW achieves their potential through education.

UPCOMING EVENTS
Mon, 9th June Tue, 10  Juneth Wed, 11  Juneth Thurs, 12  Juneth

Fri, 13  Juneth Sat, 14  Juneth Sun, 15th June Mon, 16th June

Fri, 20th JuneThurs, 19th JuneWed, 18th JuneTue, 17th June

Sun, 22nd JuneSat, 21st June Mon, 23rd June Tue, 24th June

School Band Practice

Western Cross Country

Drumbeat - Boys

School Singing
Group

Support Unit JRV
Volunteering

Community Access
Drumbeat - Girls Drumbeat - Boys

RAGE ProgramFPS Support Unit

Year 9 Support JRV
Volunteering

FPS Support Unit 

YES Horticulture Program

RAGE Program

YES Horticulture Program

Kings Birthday Long
Weekend

Chemical Certificate
Chemical Certificate School Singing

Group

Boys & Girls Netball
Schools Cup

Year 9 Support JRV
Volunteering

Year 10 YAM
Young Judges Workshop

Girninyalanha Girls

Drumbeat - Girls

Girninyalanha Girls

School Band Practice

https://forbes-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.facebook.com/ForbesHighSchool














https://www.positivepartnerships.com.au/workshops-online-learning/workshops
https://www.positivepartnerships.com.au/workshop/?eventtemplate=98-2-day-parent-carer-workshop-nsw&event=2008


https://www.thcfa.org.au/


https://www.cowraciviccentre.com/Home


https://fly2health.splose.com/public-form/6a7e4197-c02b-4ccd-aecb-0ad1aef10c6c

